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Today, Congressman David N. Cicilline (RI-01), Chairman of the House Foreign Affairs Subcommittee on the Middle East, North Africa, and Global Counterterrorism released the following statement in response to the latest report issued by the United Nations Human Rights Council's (UNHRC) Commission of Inquiry (COI).
 
“I am deeply concerned by, and categorically reject, the latest biased report issued by the United Nations Human Rights Council’s (UNHRC) Commission of Inquiry (COI). It is clear the COI was not established to achieve justice for Israelis and Palestinians, but rather to cherry-pick and work to damage the Jewish State. Israel is the only country that is subject to such a standing country-specific agenda at the Human Rights Council.
 
"The COI report fails to recognize the role of Hamas as a terrorist organization – one that has indiscriminately launched rockets into cities and towns killing Israeli and Palestinian civilians alike. Further, members of the COI have made unabashed antisemitic comments, exposing their inherent bias to the world. 
 
"Instead of issuing this politically motivated, one-sided report, the Human Rights Council should join the United States in supporting lasting steps towards Israeli-Palestinian peace.”
